
City of Nanaimo 

REPORT TO COUNCIL 

DATE OF MEETING: 2013-NOV-18 

AUTHORED BY: DAVE STEWART, PLANNER, PLANNING & DESIGN SECTION 

RE: LIQUOR LICENSE APPLICATION NO. LA000097- APPLICATION FOR A PERMANENT 
CHANGE TO A LIQUOR LICENSE - CARLOS O'BRYAN'S 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

That Council recommend the Liquor Control and Licensing Branch (LCLB) approve the 
application for a permanent change to an existing licensed establishment at 1724 Stewart 
Avenue for an occupant load of 190. 

PURPOSE: 

The City has received a copy of an application to the LCLB from Mr. Reginald Henry, on behalf 
of Carlos O'Bryan's Neighbourhood Pub and Liquor Store, for a structural change to an existing 
licensed establishment at 1724 Stewart Avenue (Attachment A). Mr. Henry is applying to 
increase the permitted occupant load of the pub from 120 persons to 190 persons (165 patrons 
and 25 staff). 

As Council is aware, a municipal resolution is required before the province will consider the 
application further. 

BACKGROUND: 

The former Muddy Waters pub located at 1724 Stewart Avenue is under new ownership and is 
changing its name to Carlos O'Bryan's Neighbourhood Pub and Liquor Store. As part of the 
proposed renovations to the existing pub building, the applicant plans to add a mezzanine area 
for customer seating. A copy of the proposed floor plan, which shows 165 seats, is included 
(Attachment B). 

The existing licensed capacity for the pub is 120 persons, including 20 on the patio area. The 
applicant is requesting the permitted occupant load be increased to 190 persons, which would 
include up to 38 patrons on the outdoor patio. City policy requires an occupant load be 
established for patios and decks to ensure safe exiting, but this occupant load is not in addition 
to the occupant load for the interior. Exterior patios and decks are assumed to be occupied by 
the same patrons already counted indoors (i.e., the same persons sit outdoors in fine weather). 

The Vancouver Island Health Authority limits the number of patrons to 165, based on the size of 
the kitchen. As such, if approved, the occupant load will be 165 patrons plus 25 staff. However, 
the City's Zoning Bylaw allows up to 175 patrons within a neighbourhood pub. 
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While VIHA and the City's Zoning Bylaw limit the number of permitted patrons within an 
establishment, the LCLB counts the number of persons within the building, including all patrons 
and staff. As such, if the application is approved as presented, LCLB enforcement will be based 
on a person capacity of 190. The applicant is not requesting any change to the existing hours of 
liquor service, from 11am to 1am. 

DISCUSSION: 

Prior to making a recommendation to support or deny an application, the LCLB asks the local 
government to consider the following: 

1. The potential for noise if the application is approved: The subject property is 
separated by Stewart Avenue from an established low density residential 
neighbourhood. Given the proximity of the residential homes in the area, there is some 
potential for pub noise to be heard by the nearby residents. As such, when considering 
the application Council is asked to consider what impact noise from an increase in 
patrons will have on these and other nearby residents. 

In order to mitigate any potential noise concerns, the applicants have incorporated a 
number of features into the renovation of the existing building design to reduce noise 
transfer. These noise reducing features, as highlighted by the applicant, include: 
• Thick, insulated walls and a fully insulated concrete and wooden plank floor. 
• Relocating the entrance to the pub from the west (neighbourhood facing) to the 

northeast side of the building away from the neighbourhood. Access into the pub 
involves going through two sets of doors. 

• The west (neighbourhood) facing liquor store will continue to act as a buffer between 
the neighbourhood and pub activities facing the marina. 

• No opening windows and, according to management, deck access doors are 
planned to remain closed. The building includes a heating and air conditioning 
system so window and door openings are not required. 

• A five-foot tall glass railing on the east (marina) facing outside deck. 

Given the noise mitigation efforts carried out by the applicants, Staff believes any 
increased noise concerns resulting from the increased occupant load request will be 
minimal. 

2. The impact on the community if the application is approved: When considering 
what impact the proposed increase in occupant load would have on the subject property, 
it is important to note that there is another existing liquor primary (Millers Pub) on the 
neighbouring property. Both pubs can be accessed through adjoining parking lots. 
Miller's Pub has a licensed capacity of 150. As such, if the proposed application is 
granted, there would be a net seating capacity of over 300 between the two liquor­
primary establishments. When considering the application Council is asked to consider 
what, if any, impact the increase in occupant load will have on the potential for disorder 
or noise that may disturb the peace and enjoyment of the community. 

Given the above concerns regarding the number of liquor primary seats in the area, the 
RCMP recommends the applicant enter into a Good Neighbour Agreement (GNA) with 
the City. 
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A GNA, if employed, will be tied to the applicant business license and can include 
regulations pertaining to noise emissions and how the business controls the conduct of 
patrons both inside and outside of the establishments. Typically, GNA's are employed 
for downtown establishments; although a GNA is in place for the Wellington Pub in 
central Nanaimo. 

Given the proximity of the neighboring residents and the number of liquor primary seats 
in the area, Staff agrees with the RCMP's recommendation and suggests Council 
recommend the applicant sign a GNA as a condition of local government support. A 
sample GNA is included for Council information (Attachment C). Overall, the RCMP 
suggests Council consider the quality of the application and the applicant's ability to 
satisfy neighbourhood concerns and minimize public disturbances. A copy of the 
RCMP's response is included (Attachment D). 

The applicants plan to completely renovate the existing Muddy Waters building in order 
to clean up the existing older structure and design the building with a maritime 
architectural style suitable to the pubs waterfront location. Through the design review 
process the applicant contacted the Brechin Hill Community Association. The 
Association approved of the appearance of the pub and noted "it will once again be an 
attractive component of the waterfront". It is anticipated that the renovation and 
reopening of the pub as Carlos O'Bryan's will be a positive addition to the Stewart . 
Avenue waterfront. The applicant's letter of rationale is attached (Attachment E). 

3. The opinion of area residents: A public notice and comment sheet was mailed to all 
owners and occupants of the buildings and properties within 1OOm of the subject 
property. A total of 34 comment sheets were mailed and delivered. Of the 15 responses 
received, 14 are in support of the application and none are opposed, while one 
respondent did not indicate if they were in support or opposed to the application. It 
should be noted that one resident returned three comment sheets representing three 
different addresses. Comment sheets returned are attached as Attachment F. 

Through the application process City Staff and the property owner have contacted the 
Brechin Hill Community Association regarding the proposed occupant load increase. 
The community association expressed a concern regarding parking and asked how 
many parking spaces will be provided, but otherwise had no concerns with the 
application. A copy of the community association response is included (Attachment G). 
The association was concerned that if not enough parking is provided on site patrons 
may park on Stewart Avenue. The property owner has stated 60 spaces will be 
dedicated for the pub's use, 55 are required through the City's off-street parking bylaw. 
In Staff's opinion sufficient parking is provided on site for the proposed use and 
occupancy. In addition, one member of the association responded to the applicant with 
a question regarding noise reduction. 

Opt Out of Application Process 
With respect to all food and liquor primary license applications, it is worth noting that Council 
has the option to provide no comment. If Council chooses to opt out of the application process, 
Staff will inform the LCLB of Council's decision and no further action will be taken by Staff 
regarding the application. 
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If a local government chooses to opt out, the LCLB will start their own review process, which 
could considerably delay the application process. As such, Staff does not recommend Council 
opt out of the decision making process regarding this application. 

Next Steps 
Following Council decision regarding the application, Staff will notify the LCLB of Council's 
recommendation. The LCLB will then rely on the Council recommendation when determining 
whether or not to grant the liquor license amendment request. 

Respectfully submitted, 

B. Anderson, MCIP 
MANAGER 
PLANNING & DESIGN SECTION 

Concurrence by: 

A. Tucker, MCIP 
DIRECTOR 
PLANNING 

CITY MANAGER COMMENT: 

I concur with the staff recommendation. 

Drafted: 2013-NO V-06 
Prospera: LA000097 
DS/pm 

T. Seward 
ACTING GENERAL MANAGER 
COMMUNITY SAFETY & DEVELOPMENT 
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ATTACHMENT A 

LIQUOR APPLICATION NO. LA000097 

LOCATION PLAN 
Civic: 1724 and 1690 Stewart Avenue 
Lot 1, Section 1 and District Lot 2066, 

Nanaimo District Plan VI P78390 

B Subject 
Property 
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ATIACHMENTC 

CITY OF NANAIMO 

GOOD NEIGHBOUR AGREEMENT 

WHEREAS the City of Nanaimo ("the City"), the RCMP Nanaimo Detachment ("the 
RCMP") and the Owners of ("the Licensed 
Establishment") (collectively "the Parties") recognize that liquor licensed establishments have a 
civic responsibility, beyond the requirements of the Liquor Control and Licensing Act, to control 
the conduct of their patrons; and 

WHEREAS the Licensed Establishment wishes to demonstrate to the citizens of 
Nanaimo its desire to be a responsible corporate citizen; and 

WHEREAS the Parties wish to promote Nanaimo as a vibrant, safe and attractive 
community for the enjoyment of everyone, including residents, visitors, businesses and their 
workers; 

NOW THEREFORE the Licensed Establishment agrees with the City and the RCMP to 
enter into this Good Neighbour Agreement, the terms and conditions of which follow: 

Noise and Disorder 

1. The Licensed Establishment shall undertake to ensure that noise emissions from the 
Establishment do not disturb surrounding residential developments, businesses and 
neighbourhoods, as provided by the City of Nanaimo Noise Bylaw. 

2. The Licensed Establishment shall undertake to monitor and promote the orderly conduct 
of patrons immediately outside of the Establishment, particularly those congregating 
outside during open hours as well as at closing time, and to discourage patrons from 
engaging in behaviour that may disturb the peace, quiet and enjoyment of the 
neighbourhood. 

2.1 In cases where the presence of employees does not facilitate the orderly conduct 
of patrons, staff shall contact the RCMP to request assistance in dealing with any 
persons or crowds. 

Criminal Activity 

3. The Licensed Establishment shall not tolerate any criminal activity within the 
Establishment. 
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3.1 The Establishment shall make every reasonable effort to scrutinize patrons as 
they enter the building to ensure that no items of contraband, including weapons 
and controlled substances, are brought onto the premises. 

Minors 

4. The Licensed Establishment shall not allow any person under the age of 19 into the 
Establishment. 

4.1 The Establishment shall check two pieces of identification for any person who 
appears to be under the age of 25; one piece must be picture identification and 
may be a driver's licence, a government identification card or a passport. 

Sale and Consumption of Alcohol 

5. While it is recognized that there may be occasional price reductions or promotions for 
specific alcoholic beverages, the Licensed Establishment shall offer no deep discounts 
(i.e., "cheap drinks") or across-the-board discounts. 

5.1 When offering price reductions and promotions, the Establishment shall be 
particularly mindful of its legal and moral obligation to refuse service to persons 
who may, based on appearance or amount of alcohol consumed, be intoxicated. 

6. The Licensed Establishment shall not allow patrons to carry or consume open 
beverages in areas that are not licensed for such purposes, including areas outside of 
the Establishment. 

Entertainment 

7. Stripping and exotic dancing shall only be permitted as forms of entertainment in the 
Licensed Establishment if the Establishment's zoning allows for such forms. 

8. If stripping and exotic dancing are permitted, as per the Establishment's zoning, the 
Establishment shall ensure that advertisements are not offensive to the community. 

On-Duty Employees 

9. Each on-duty employee of the Licensed Establishment shall wear a clearly visible 
nameplate showing his or her first name and/or employee number. 

1 0. The Licensed Establishment shall maintain a work schedule showing each on-duty 
employee and shall make the work schedule available to the RCMP, upon request. 

Cleanliness 

11. The Licensed Establishment shall assign staff to inspect the outside of the premises 
each night after closing to ensure that there is no litter, garbage, broken glass or other 
foreign objects associated with the Establishment left within the general area of the 
Establishment. 
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12. The Licensed Establishment shall undertake to remove, as soon as is practicable, any 
graffiti from the building's exterior. 

13. The Licensed Establishment agrees to work with the City and its departments, including 
the RCMP, to resolve any concerns that arise with respect to the operation of the 
Establishment. 

13.1 The Licensed Establishment agrees to attend a formal meeting, as required, with 
the City and the RCMP to discuss issues and concerns. 

14. The Licensed Establishment shall demonstrate complete support for the RCMP and its 
members. 

14.1 When incidents occur which require RCMP involvement, all staff of the Licensed 
Establishment shall cooperate fully with RCMP members, and shall not impede 
or obstruct members in performing their duties. 

15. The Licensed Establishment shall participate as an active member in the local 
Hospitality Industry Liquor Licensing Advisory Committee (HILLAC). 

16. If the Licensed Establishment is a nightclub located within the downtown core, the 
Establishment will be strongly encouraged to participate in the Nanaimo Bar Watch 
Program. 

17. The Licensed Establishment shall support programs which aim to eliminate occurrences 
of drinking and driving. 

17.1 A free telephone shall be available to patrons for the purpose of contacting a taxi 
or arranging other transportation from the Establishm~nt. 

17.2 Non-alcoholic beverages shall be provided at prices which are below those set 
for alcoholic beverages. 

Amendment and Transferability 

18. Any proposed changes to the terms of the Good Neighbour Agreement shall be 
discussed and resolved among the Parties. 

Enforcement 

19. Obtaining a business license is contingent upon accepting and signing this Agreement; 
notwithstanding this fact, the parties recognize that the success in reaching the 
objectives of the Good Neighbour Agreement is largely dependent upon each 
establishment's willingness to make a concerted effort to support and adhere to the 
principles outlined in the Agreement. 

19.1 Any failure on the part of the Licensed Establishment to comply with the terms 
outlined herein will result in the following: 

(a) the City will attempt to resolve the matter by requesting a meeting with 
the licensee. 
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(b) If the matter is not satisfactorily resolved during a meeting, the City will 
provide a written warning. The letter will clarify what action is needed in 
order for the licensee to comply with the terms of the agreement. The 
letter will also specify how much time will be provided for the licensee to 
comply. The length of time will depend on the nature of the infraction. 

(c) Continued non-compliance may be brought to the attention of City 
Council, which may in turn require the owners of the Establishment to 
attend a "show cause" hearing related to the suspension of their Business 
Licence. 

It should be noted that a "show cause" hearing would only be used when all other 
reasonable attempts to gain compliance have failed. 

20. Nothing contained or implied in this Good Neighbour Agreement shall prejudice or affect 
the City's rights and authorities in the exercise of its functions pursuant to the 
Community Charter and Local Government Act, as amended, and the rights and powers 
of the City and the RCMP under provincial and federal statutes and regulations, and 
City bylaws. 

Signed this ____ day of--------' 2012, in Nanaimo, British Columbia. 

[name of Principal] 

[name of Licensed Establishment] 

Mayor John R Ruttan 

City of Nanaimo 

[rank and name of OIC] 
Nanaimo Detachment, RCMP 

G:\\Liquor Licensing\Guidelines and Procedures\Good Neighbour Agreement 
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Royal Canadian 
Mounted Police 

RCMP Nanaimo 
303 Prideaux Street 
Nanaimo, BC V9R 2N3 

City of Nanaimo 
Development Services 

ATTACHMENT D 

Gendarmerie royale 
du Canada 

Attn: Dave Stewart, Planning Department 

Dear Sir, 

Security Classification 
/Designation 
Classifica tion/designation 
securitaire 

Your File- Votre reference 

LA97 

Our File - Notre reference 

Date 

October 21, 2013 

Re: Application · for a structural change to a liquor primary license- 1724 Stewart Avenue 

We are writing to provide comment on an application by Carlos O'Bryan's Neighborhood Pubs to propose 
structural changes and increase in occupancy for the former Muddy Waters Pub at 1724 Stewart Avenue. It 
is our understanding that the licensee is requesting an increase in overall licensed capacity from 120 to 185 
occupants. This increase would be the result of the addition of a mezzanine area, more patio seating, & 
increases in staffing numbers. 

Comments and feedback from Nanaimo Detachment on applications of this nature are often premised on 
past performance and policing incidents at a licensed venue . In this circumstance, the applicant has 
accurately noted that the former Muddy Waters Pub business was in steady decline in recent years and 
substantially underutilized. The proposed changes would bring about substantial structural changes, a 
significant increase in licensed occupancy, and a corporately branded venue that has proven to be popular 
in other communities. Accordingly, it is more appropriate that our comments reference future potential 
impacts. 

There is a second liquor-primary establishment, Miller's Pub, situated in immediate proximity to the future 
Carlos O'Bryan's Pub with a shared parking lot. Miller's Pub has a licensed capacity of 150. The City of 
Nanaimo should take note that if the proposed application is granted, there would be a net seating capacity 
of over 300 between the two liquor-primary establishments . The potential for disorder or noise that may 
disturb the peace and enjoyment of the community must be considered in this context. The actual impact 
to public peace and safety would largely be determined by how the establishments are managed, the type 
of venue and entertainment that is being provided, and the patron demographics. To this extent, the city 
must also consider future implications if either establishment substantially changed their venues to adjust 
to variations in market demands. 

Canada 



Application ·,·• for a structural change to a liquor primary license - 1724 Stewart Avenue 

There is a potential for an increase in police related calls for service in situations where larger-capacity 
liquor primary establishments are concentrated in close proximity. The downtown Bar Watch program is a 
component of the Nanaimo Liquor Control Strategy which effectively manages liquor-related issues in the 
city's entertainment district. Please note that the Bar Watch program does not currently include 
restaurants or liquor primary establishments outside of the downtown area. 

Nanaimo's Liquor Control Strategy encourages the use of good neighbour agreements (GNA's) which are 
based on the fundamental premise that licensed establishments have a civic responsibility to control the 
conduct of patrons both within and outside of their establishments. GNA's currently in use address issues 
including noise emissions, the duty of staff to monitor the activity of patrons outside the establishment, 
particularly at closing time, refraining from deeply discouhted drink prices, following a zero tolerance policy 
for criminal activity, and similar undertakings. 

We would encourage the City of Nanaimo to carefully consider the quality of the application and the 
licensee's ability to satisfy the community (particularly their neighbours) in their willingness and ability to 
take steps to minimize public disturbances. Properly motivated applicants should identify a range of 
initiatives that the establishment would commit to undertake to ensure that the peace and safety of the 
community is maintained. This may include the use of GNA's, staff training, service standards that prevent 
over-service or intoxication, communication with the neighbourhood, municipality and police, and 
promotion of a venue that attracts socially responsible patrons. If these concerns are appropriately 
addressed, we would support the proposed structural changes and increase in occupancy. 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comment on this application. If you require further information, 
please contact Corporal David LaBerge or Constable David Scherr of the Nanaimo Detachment Bike Patrol 
Unit. 

. /vou;;;;~l1 

( AIO'Do~or 
\ A/qJC/fuanaimo Detachment 
\..... ~· · 
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ATIACHMENTE 

K.O'B FRANCHISE 

E TERPRISES L T 

Sept 30, 2013 
To Whom It May Concern, 

oc 0 .1~ 2013 
LA oooot:t'1 

C llY OF NANAIMO 
D£VELOPMENT SEFMCIEO 

This is a letter of rationale for the proposed structural changes and increase in occupancy for the old 
Muddy Waters Pub at 1724 Stewart Avenue, Nanaimo, B.C. Muddy Waters name will be changed to Carlos 
O'Bryan's Neighborhood Pub & Liquor Store. 

Although the foot print to the building will not change, we have successfully worked with the City of 
Nanaimo to add a mezzanine area for customer seating. This area will not only add needed seating to make the 
location viable, but will definitely show off the uniqueness of the building construction. Although Muddy Waters has 
been a popular "watering hole" for the neighborhood, its business had declined over the past few years and was 
due for badly needed renovations. Of course with the cost of major renovations, comes the necessity to increase 
the past volume of the past business. With the proposed increase in occupancy in the pub and the additional space 
in the liquor store, Carlos O'Bryan's is sure to be a great corporate addition to the Nanaimo Water Front. 

This is why we have asked for an increase to the seating of the Pub from 100 to 127 customers, and an 
increase of the patio from 20 to 38 customers. This is a total seating capacity of 165 (which has been agreed to by 
VIHA), which in turn will make the business more viable. This occupancy does not, however, include staff however 
which should be no more than 20 on a busy night. 

The Liquor Store foot print has basically doubled which will enable us to accommodate our local customers 
much better in the form of marketing and selection of products. Most of our liquor store customers will most likely 
be boaters and locals from the Newcastle & Brechin Neighborhoods. 

In general the new look to the building, along with the increase in service and products will be a welcome 
addition to the harbor front revitalization and development. Carlos O'Bryan's will have 60 designated parking spots 
and the liquor store will have 5 short term parking spots. The increase in occupancy will not have an impact on the 
local parking situations. 

When it comes to negative impacts on the neighborhood, we feel strongly that the increase in occupancy 
will not produce any additional impact. Having said that, wanting to demonstrate our "good neighbour" policy we 
have increased the outside patio glass railing to 5 feet ( 4 feet previously) to lessen the possibility of additional noise 
from the additional patio customers. The pub is situated a good distance from the surrounding neighbourhood with 

. its outdoor patio buffered from the neighbourhood by the building itself. During the Design Panel phase of the 
project, we contacted the executive of the Brechin Neighbourhood Association and provided them with information 
on the new operation. We were pleased to receive positive comments and enthusiastic support. We are also excited 
that our local boating community have all expressed that they are very much looking forward to opening day! 

If you have any additional questions, comments or suggestions please feel free to contact me anytime! 

Sifl~ jh 
e~jry -CEO ~ 

Kelly O'Bryan Neighborhood Restaurants 
Carlos O'Bryan's Neighborhood Pubs 

11140·948 t"'CCURDY RD. 
I<ELOWNA B.C. 
VlX 2P7 
CANADA 

PHONE (250)· 765·2650 
FAX (250) · 765-2670 
E-MAIL reghenry@lcellyobryans.com 
WEB SITE htto://www.kellvobrvans.com 
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~SUPPORT THE APPli CATION. 

0 I 00 NO I SUPPORT 'J'HE APP LICATION. 

Coil'mH~nfsi.'------'---------------------~ 

.. -\· .-. 
Norne: ~ J ,Bot (5~ )nufLr~z~;e 
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\] 

..,...- ,.,....,..-. ·--~~,.. ·-----. -~...,.--..-------~ 

Name:~ii:~~-H- -l _ &.·rH-1"' (~ ;_ ;,~ _it~!:-'Resident Street Address: 1t·J.[, i),:~l :r{._e . ~..T .N_['~.~' ' "' ~.. · 
Na me of 13usinoss:. . . ·~---· ~-~~-Busine$sAdd ress:._~~~~ 

lsi" I SUPPORT THE APPLICA ION. 

0 I DO NOT SUPPORT THE APPLICATION. 

Co mments:. _______________________ _____ _ 

Jur~·pnvt. '"'ra Mf t:· l"\1\t~o-~ - ~t.--J ~t ¥ ._ ~~· -WAAJ-

·~~-~~-------------~~------~~ 
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I SUPPORT THE APPLICA ION. 

I DO NOT SUPPORT THE APPLICATION . 
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0 I DO NOT SUPPORT H IE 1\PPLICATION. 
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1.0· I SUPPORT THE APPLICAT ION. 

0 I DO NOT SUPPORT THE APPliCATlON. 
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David Stewart 

S1,1bject: FW: Carlos O'Bryan's Neighborhood Pub and Liquor Store 

From: Ingvar Vikan [mailto:iv.tedboelawco@shaw.ca] 

EXCELLENT- WELL DONE. This response indicates to me that you have genuinely appreciated how important potential 
excessive noise issues are to our neighbourhood and taken them well into account, both in the company you have invited 
to share in your venture and in the re-design of the building itself. Thanks. 

----- Original Message ----­
From: Marc Stones 

Hi Ingvar: 

Thanks for your emails. 

The concems you raised are well-taken. In fact they are imp01iant to us as well considering that we are 
planning, as you know, a comprehensive redevelopment of the prope1iy that will bring new homes and hotel 
rooms to the site directly adjacent to the pub. Currently we have RV's and boaters that deserve consideration. 
We address your concems as follows: 

1. The tenant. 

Kelly and Carlos O'Bryan' s restaurants and pubs, established in numerous locajions in B.C., have been 
a success since 1987. In a large way, their success has come from connecting with their community and 
in building relationships. 

We discussed the future prospects for the Stones Marina prope1iy and that Carlos O'Bryan's would 
complement our development plans. The Carlos O'Bryan' s group were excited and felt that they would 
be a perfect fit. Our mutual understanding is formalized in our lease. Here, with Owner Reg Henry's 
pe1mission, is an excerpt: 

" ... the Tenant covenants not to cany on or pennit to be canied on in the Leased Premises any noisome 
trade or business or any acts or practices which may injure the Leased Premises, the Leasehold 
Improvements, or the Building or the Common Areas or which may be, with consideration to the 
reasonable expectations of what constitutes the normal and expected business practices of the Tenant's 
business, a nuisance, disturbance or menace to the Landlord or other tenants or occupants of any of the 
Landlord's propetiy or in contravention to municipal noise bylaws and not to allow odours to escape 
from the Leased Premises which, in the opinion of the Landlord, are offensive. It is understood by the 
Tenant that the Landlord's future intentions for the redevelopment of the Landlord's adjacent property 
not part of the Leased Premises comprise the prospect for multi-family residential, hotel and non­
industrial commercial development and the Tenant acknowledges that its business practices shall be in 
the spirit of hannonizing its operations as part of those mixed-use prospects;" 

2. The building: 
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Along with our architects, many features designed into the renovated building have come from 
suggestions made by the Carlos O'Bryan's group. Many of these features will contribute to limiting 
sound transmission: 

i) The building's redesign incorporates a sophisticated heating, ventilation and air conditioning 
system (HVAC) and heat recovery ventilation unit (HRV). To maintain optimal climate control 
for building occupants, the building has been designed with no opening windows and, according 
to Carlos management, deck access doors are planned to remain closed. 

ii) The entrance to the pub has been moved from the west (neighbourhood facing) to the northeast 
side of the building away from the neighbourhood and involves going through two sets of doors. 

iii) The west (neighbourhood) facing liquor store will continue to act as a buffer between the 
neighbourhood and pub activities facing the marina. 

iv) · The east (marina) facing outside deck will now have a five-foot tall glass railing. 

v) The building is being built with thick, insulated walls and a fully insulated concrete and 
wooden plank floor. 

Reg would also like you to know that he is available to meet with you at your convenience. He is here for a 
couple of days every week during the construction period. 

Thanks again, lngvar. I trust all is well at the Pine and Picket! 

Marc Stones 

From: lngvar Vikan [mailto:iv.tedboelawco@shaw.ca] 

Hi Mark. I see you folks are working hard. What has been done to ensure noise reduction in the new construction - i.e. 
loud music filling the neighbourhood late at night. That has been a real problem from the open deck and speakers used 
at Miller's and there have been numerous times over the years when the side doors were propped open at Muddy's and 
it was so loud for ·blocks away- and the reaction by your bar manager so poor- that it took calls to the police to get the 
music turned down and the side doors closed -and of course opened again by patrons as soon as the police left. Has 
this history of noise nuisance well past 11 :OOpm been considered in the noise-reduction construction features? i.e. if you 
can't expect complete control over raudy bands and patrons (now asking for more of those re the occupancy increase), 
what specifically is in place in the building plans to ensure noise is directed away from the neighborhood -and not into it 
as in the past? 

----- Original Message ----­
From: Marc Stones 

Hi again everyone! 

We'd like to give you the heads up that on October 28th Council will receive our application for an increase in 
occupancy for the new Carlos operation. The City will be sending a notice out to the neighbourhood. We ask for your 
support with this. 

The matter is scheduled to go before Council for recommendation on November 18th. 
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The fonner Muddy Waters had seating of 120. With the new mezzanine floor addition, our seating will go to 165, 
which is suppmted and has been approved by VillA. With staff, this will give the pub an occupancy of 190. Our 
building permit was approved with a total building (pub and liquor store) occupancy of210. 

We're right in the thick of the reno, now. I've attached a few pies in the event you haven't had the oppmtunity to walk 
down. Our framing contractor is Westmark Construction, who have an excellent reputation in the business. They're 
putting up the new, while our team, head up by Lyle Archibald, took down the old. The first phase was to empty the 
interior of the building and then make any repairs to structure that was to remain. All of the original post-and-beam 
framework was in excellent condition and will be featured in the new floorplan . Additional post-and-beam construction 
will be incorporated into the exterior architecture, including the building entrance and the covered deck areas. The 
1,000 square foot mezzanine floor will be a ve~y unique space in the plan. Access is by way of a large staircase leading 
up from the centre of the pub. Once upstairs, you'll find a high and open ceiling, four new roof d01mer windows, glass 
gables and walls, the pool table, and comfmtable seating throughout. The floor will be open to below, so you'll always 
feel pmt of the Irish pub action. The whole building is opened up with glass, giving you a great view of Sealand, the 
marina and Newcastle Island. The main pub area will be decorated with brick, twin fireplaces, and a granite-topped bar. 

Carlos management is vety much looking forward to being part of our community. They are planning to open this, their 
ninth outlet, as early in_ the new year as possible! 

Check out the Kelly O'Bryan's website http://www.kellyobryans.com/ "(Kelly" are the restaurants and "Carlos" are the 
pubs). 

Cheers 

Marc 

Marc Stones 
Stones Marine Centre Inc. 
1690 Stewart A venue 
Nanaimo, B.C. V9S 4E1 
Tel: 250-753-4232 
Cell: 250-616-7729 
Fax:250-753-4204 
\VWw.stonesmarina.com 

Notice of Confidentiality: 
This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom 
they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the system manager. This message contains confidential 
information and is intended only for the individual named. If you are not the named addressee you should not disseminate, 
distribute or copy this e-mail. Please notify the sender immediately by e-mail if you have received this e-mail by mistake and 
delete this e-mail from your system. If you are not the intended recipient you are notified that disclosing, copying, distributing or 
taking any action in reliance on the contents of this information is strictly prohibited. 
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ATTACHMENT G 

Brecllin Hill .Community ~sociation 

November 1, 2013 

Mr. David Stewart 
City Planner 
City ofNanaimo 

Dear Mr. Stewart: 

bhca@shaw.ca 

The executive of the Brechin Hill Community Association met and discussed the issue of 
parking at the Carlos O'Bryan's Pub. 

We are concerned that the application to increase the number of patrons and staff from 
120 to 190 without increasing the number of parking spaces will be problematic. 
Presently the parking lot is frequently full with patrons using Stone's Marina, the Marine 
Service, liquor store, Nanaimo Charters Sailing School, the boat brokerage, and the 
present pub. 

At peak times, especially during the summer months, patrons will need to find parking on 
Stewart Avenue, and on the side streets in our neighbourhood. We are already under 
pressure with ferry patron parking as well. 

We are otherwise supportive of the improvements to the property. 

Yours truly 

Michael Harrison 
Chairperson BHCA 




